
 

 

MIN25-0220 
17 March 2025 
 
 
Wayne Bicknell 
Mark Connor  
Co-chairs  
Fisheries Management Standing Committee  
New Zealand Sport Fishing Council 
Secretary@nzsportfishing.org.nz 
 
 
 
Tēnā kōrua 
  
Thank you for your letter of 21 February requesting an extension to the consultation period for the 
proposed amendments to the Fisheries Act 1996. 
 
These proposals cover a number of complex changes to the Fisheries Act 1996. I agree there would 
be benefit in extending the consultation period to ensure people can make informed and thorough 
submissions. 
 
I am pleased to advise you that I have directed my officials to extend the consultation period by two 
weeks and consultation will now close at 5:00 pm on 11 April. 
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
Hon Shane Jones 
Minister for Oceans and Fisheries  
 

  

 

 


